Town of Whitefield
Select Board Meeting Minutes 
October 30, 2018, 6:00 PM

[bookmark: _GoBack]

Present were:   Chair, Tony Marple, Bill McKeen, Lester Sheaffer, Charlene Donahue, Frank Ober, Administrative Assistant, Darlene Beaulieu, Deputy Town Clerk, Carman Douglas


1. The meeting was called to order by Chair, Tony Marple.

2. A motion was made and seconded and voted 5-0 to accept the minutes of Oct. 23rd, 2018 with one spelling correction, as written. 

3. An accounts payable and payroll warrant was approved 5-0 and signed by the select board. 

4. Bids on the Generator for the Town Office were opened. Mid Maine Generator $9,860.00 and Generators of Maine $10,263.00. The board decided to do more research and will be on the Nov. 13th Agenda.

5. There was discussion to have the Motor Vehicle warrant signed by one select board member on the off weeks of Select Board meetings, will continue to discuss on Nov. 13th.

6. The board approved and signed the Valuation report.

7. Dowling property; discussion on the code violation on placement of a structure. The neighbors concern about setbacks and property lines was discussed. The town needs to wait for the survey to be completed by the property owner to determine where the property line is and how far the structure is from the line. The board is letting the property owners handle their own civil matter. If there is no resolution, the town will consider enforcing the setback ordinance.

8. Howe Road property; Crowe Rope has gone out of business and there is a lot of clean up that needs to be done, as it could be a fire danger. Jim Torbet reports that there is some clean up going on. Arthur Strout will visit the property tomorrow.

9. Food Sovereignty Ordinance; Rockland has a good example we could go by.

10. Darlene reports that election training for clerks is taking place on Wednesday after the office closes. Will need help after elections to clean up outside. The office has been busy with preparing for elections and have close to 300 absentee ballots.

11. A motion was made, seconded and approved 5-0 to let Tony sign the Motor Vehicle warrant next week. 

12. Holly Gomez brought concerns about the Cooper Road being slippery on the first snow storm of the year. She was told that the roads are contracted out to Spicer for winter plowing. The board will discuss the issue with Spicer and reconsider the contract start date. 

13. A road off from RT. 17th needs a new name. Home owners have decided they would like “Mopar Lane”. A motion was made, seconded and approved 5-0. 

14. Executive session pursuant to M.R.S. Â§ 701 to discuss a poverty abatement. No action taken

18. Meeting adjourned at 7:15


Next meeting’s agenda will include: 

Warrant Policy
Personnel Appraisals
Office Hours and Benefits
Bids on Generator discussion
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Tony Marple, Chair 

________________
Franklin A. Ober
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